
            Princeton Police Department 

                               Memorandum 

 

 

To:  Princeton City Council 

Date:  01/03/2023 

Regarding:  Donation made to the Princeton Police Department K9 program 2022 

From:  Chief Todd Frederick 

 

On 12/27/2022 the Princeton Police Department received a donation in the amount of 

$1000.00 from Shield Services, LLC.   Shield Services asked that the donation be used for the k9 

program.  The Princeton Police Department is truly grateful for this donation.  Shield Services 

has donated to the Princeton Police Department k9 program for many years and continues to 

assist the program in making it one of the best in the state. 

The donation will be used for expenses associated with the purchase of k9 equipment. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Chief Todd Frederick 
Princeton Police Department 


